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PERTH  WA  6849 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Mr Rowe 
 
INQUIRY ON COMPETITION IN THE WATER AND WASTEWATER SERVICES 
SECTOR 
 
Thankyou for the opportunity to comment on the above inquiry.  
 

CME supports efforts to enhance competition for the delivery of water and 
wastewater services in Western Australia.  
 
CME considers that any opportunities to enhance the efficiency of 
provision of water services would be of benefit to Western Australia.  
 
The following provides some general comments in relation to resources 
sector investment and participation in the development of water sources, 
infrastructure and delivery.  
 
Resource development in remote areas  
 
To a large extent, the Western Australian resources sector has been 
advantaged by its capacity to access and utilise water for which there is 
limited or no competitive use, due to the remote nature of many 
operations and the poor quality of water that is able to be used for mineral 
extraction and on-site processing.  
 
It is important to note, however, that the resources sector makes a 
significant contribution to water source development in Western Australia, 
through private water infrastructure investment. The resources sector 
provides around 95 per cent of its own water needs, with the remainder 
sourced from licensed water providers. 
 
The sector makes substantial investments in exploring, identifying, 
quantifying the water resources required for viable operations and 
providing infrastructure to obtain and store the water. The sector provides 
in excess of an estimated $700 million in water discovery and 
development, with ongoing operating and management costs almost 
certainly exceeding $100 million per annum.  
 




